PORT ALLEGANY BOROUGH COUNCIL

Budget Workshop November 18, 2024

CALL TO ORDER - The Port Allegany Borough Council met on November 18, 2024 at the Borough Council Chambers for a Budget Workshop. Those present were Council Members Laura Fillhart, Katie Dynda, Cory Thomas, Tom Johnson, Caleb Benson, and Sam Dynda. Also present were Manager Jeremy Morey, Secretary/Treasurer Heather Szuba, and Solicitor Nicole Larsen. Councilman Jared Dickerson was absent from the meeting.

No visitors were present.

Council President Sam Dynda called the meeting to order at 5:35 pm, leading those in attendance with the Pledge of Allegiance.

BUDGET – The proposed 2025 Budget was presented by and reviewed by Heather Szuba. Discussion was held.

PUBLIC COMMENTS – None.

IMMEDIATE ACTION

Cory Thomas made a motion to increase the General Fund millage by .54 mills to 8.416 mills and to keep the Ambulance at .825 mills, resulting in a tax rate levied on all property within the Borough at a total of 11.000 mills with the increased revenue being allocated to the Arnold Avenue Bridge replacement. Katie Dynda seconded, and the motion carried unanimously.

Tom Johnson made a motion to approve the Budget for advertising with the changes discussed. Caleb Benson seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT – As there was no further business, Cory Thomas made a motion to adjourn. Katie Dynda seconded the motion. Motion carried. The meeting adjourned at 7:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Heather Szuba Borough Secretary